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Statement of Commissioner Noah Joshua Phillips 

August 8, 2022 

Today I sent a letter to President Biden informing him that I intend to resign my position as 
Federal Trade Commissioner this Fall. Serving the American people by working with my 
extraordinary fellow commissioners and the incredible career staff at the agency to protect 
American consumers has been the honor of my lifetime. I have learned so much from all my 
colleagues over the last four years and am inspired by the commitment that they bring to the 
incredible work of the FTC. Over the coming weeks, I look forward to working with my fellow 
commissioners and all FTC staff to further our mission of protecting competition and consumers. 

 

 


